
 

 

 

 

 
 

2023 State Legislative Platform 
 

 

Data Mining  

Parents want their children to receive an education free of sexual or gender ideology and to be assured 
that personal information about their children or family will not be collected to further an ideological 
agenda. 

Moms for Liberty - Duval supports legislative efforts to: 

• Extend Florida Statute 1002.222 to prohibit the collection of information regarding students' 
sexual orientation, sexual activity, sexual history, or gender identity.  

• Amend Florida Statute 1001.42 to require school districts to provide parents with all well-being 
questionnaires and obtain the permission of the parent, regardless of the grade of the student.  

Human Sexuality Instruction in Public Schools  

Parents want schools to operate with greater transparency related to human sexuality instruction. 

Moms for Liberty - Duval supports legislative efforts to: 

• Create an "OPT-IN" policy requiring written permission for all students to participate in 
supplementary human sexuality instruction. 

• Expand language related to abstinence education requiring that curriculum devote more 
attention to abstinence from sexual activity than to any other behavior. 

• Expand regulations for School Health Advisory Committees to drive greater transparency and 
accountability, especially related to review and adoption of new curriculum. 

Controversial Topics in Public Schools 

Parents want teachers to teach both sides when addressing topics of controversial nature. 

Moms for Liberty - Duval supports legislative efforts to: 

• Reinsert language in Florida Statute 1003.42 prohibiting teachers from presenting controversial 
material or issues which are not directly or closely related to subject area being taught. In 
presenting controversial topics, the teacher shall present all sides of the question without bias or 
prejudice, allowing each student to arrive at his/her own conclusions. 


